MENC Minutes: November 9, 2004

-Start time-7:05

-Number in attendance- 18

  *Those who attended:

          Pam Shortall                     Kristie Collura             Kris Ferranti

          Krista Velez                     Cheryl Conklin            Lindsey Booz

          Greg Dalakian                  Courtney Shiffman      Sarah Peterson

          Janice Nieves                   Heather Dean               Angela Velez 

          Kelly Strayer                    Danielle Precourt         Jessica Duome

          Amy Thornsen                 Stephanie Carlock        Kristin Bramley

The next meeting is December 7th.

Treasurer (Heather):  The balance right now is $630.66.

Vice President (Jacqui): The Constitution will soon be finalized and voted on to be approved.

Mentor/Mentee (Pam): Some time after Thanksgiving, there is going to be a get together at Kate’s, for Nacho Night, for mentors/mentees.

Service (Angela): The Relay for Life Kickoff is next week, so contact Angela if you want to attend.

Fundraising (Danielle): Danielle is in the process of ordering window stickers as a fundraiser.  As of right now, there are 2 designs that will be voted on soon.  If you want to make a design do it ASAP and give it to Danielle.  We should have the window stickers by spring.

Band (Jay and Kris): The Band Festival has been cancelled.  It now is going to be turned into an Honors Band Day.  Schools will recommend there top musicians.  The entire day will be spent on preparing for the concert that the students will give at night for family and friends.  During part of the afternoon instrumentalists may give a master class or sectionals.  Each student will pay for their own lunch.  The Honors Band Day was voted on and approved.

President (Jess): The Tri-M event is still on December 12, but has been changed from a recital to a social event.  The social event possibly may be a spaghetti dinner.  It is basically a way for MENC to get to know the Tri-M groups that are in Delaware.  

-Department auditions are on December 4th.  MENC will be helping with the auditions, so mark your calendars now.

- MENC will be helping at the All-State Auditions in Middletown on December 11, so mark your calendars for this as well.

-Some possibilities of events for the spring were discussed.  One possibility is playing broom hockey, vocalists versus instrumentalists.  If we do this during “prime drinking hours” we can get funding to help for the ice skating rink and brooms.  Another possibility is working a night at Coldstone’s as a fundraiser.

-Jess and Courtney are going to be developing a “Professional Development Series” for the spring.  Some of the events within the series are interview night with Tom Alderson, how to write a good resume night with Dr. Burton, choral conducting session for instrumentalists, and instrumental conducting session for vocalists. 

-Meeting adjourned

End Time: 7:30

